
Dear Staff, students, parents and well wishes, 

 

Lord Tennyson in his famous poem the Passing of Arthur says “The old order changeth yielding place 

to new” 

It was on 16th June 2014 that I took over as Principal of Xavier School, Gamharia .In the last 7 years 

and 9 months the school has crossed many a milestones. Among the most outstanding milestones 

are that of the imposing senior school building and the excellently laid out school campus. The 

growth of the school has been phenomenal. No other school in the state of Jharkhand can claim to 

have such ultra-modern infrastructure facilities .The performance of the students in the Board 

examinations has been superb. Today Xavier school stands head and shoulders above other schools 

in the city of Jamshedpur for quality education and superb infrastructural facilities. With God’s 

immense grace and the whole hearted cooperation of the staff, students and well-wishers much has 

been achieved. 

Much more remains to be done. This is where Fr. Anthony P Raj S.J steps in as Principal to take 

Xavier school Gamharia to further heights. Fr. Anthony P Raj S.J needs no introduction as he was 

the Principal of Loyola College of Education, Telco. Last year he had conducted a workshop for 

teachers here. He will take over as Principal of Xavier School, Gamharia on Friday 25th March 2022.  

With him at the helm of affairs, there is hardly any doubt that Xavier school Gamharia will become 

a highly reputed school and a centre of learning. 

Robert Frost in his poem “Stopping by woods on a snowy evening” says 

The woods are lovely, dark and deep 
But I have promises to keep 
And miles to go before I sleep 
And miles to go before I sleep 
 
With these words I take leave of you as I prepare to take charge as Director of Education Resource 

Centre and Province Coordinator of Education of Jamshedpur Province on 1st April 2022. My sincere 

and heartfelt thanks to each one of you  for  your support , encouragement and whole hearted 

cooperation in discharging my duty as Principal  and  Secretary  of Xavier school . It has been an 

enjoyable and a wonderful experience to be at XITE campus for almost 8 years. I will certainly 

cherish every moment that I spent planning various activities and programmes and looking after 

minute details of the school building. 

All of you have been generous, courteous, understanding and cooperative. 

May God bless you all  

With warmest regards, 

 

Fr.Kuruvilla V S.J  
Principal 
 

 


